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Florida International University

Student Government Council

STUDENT GOVERNMENT COUNCIL
BI-MONTHLY MEETING

Friday, November 15,1996
5:30 P.M.

IN ATTENDANCE
Safiya Burton, Lower Division Representative
Tanisha Drummond, Clerk of Council
Liliana Gomez, Student Services Chair
Julian Humphreys, Vice President
Jeannie Lacroix, School of Nursing Representative
Michael Madridejos, Senator/Finance Chair
Ryan Mathews, Senator
McLamarre Mompremier, CUPA Representative
Kristina Nikolic, Lower Division Representative
Arthur Papillon, Jr., President
Ellen Plissner, Associate Director
Simone Reid, HM Representative
Julianna Watson, Academic Affairs Chair
Joanna Weddebur nDirectoof-StudentLobbying

ABSENT
Alison Austin-Greene, Graduate Student Representative
Thania Cantave, Administrative Assistant
Jeff Dismukes, Graduate Student Representative

j/frj tf I rt il rrt,(1jDE

GUESTS
Annette Gathright, Broward Awareness Representative
Albert Franguz, BEACON Reporter
Joan Mills Siesel, FlU Crew Coach

CALL TO ORDER
The meeting was called to order at 6:02 P.M. by Mr. Arthur Papillon, Jr., Student
Government Council President.

Following the signing of the Roll Sheet, Mr. Papillon, Jr. requested that Council members
take a few minutes to review the minutes from the November 1, 1996 meeting. Mr. Michael
Madridejos stated that in the last meeting, there was an A & S fee increase of $.50 not
$50.00. Ms. Ellen Plissner asked if there was a vote on the two candidates mentioned for
the Elections Board. The President informed Ms. Plissner that a vote had not taken place.
Mr. Julian Humphreys made a motion to accept the minutes as submitted (with the noted
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NOVEMBER 15,1996

Ms. Gomez a rough draft of a survey on football for the students, as they would be paying
for services they were not receiving (Cheerleading team, sports based on University Park
campus). He also stressed the importance of attending the Basketball games, as it was
important to support sports and activities that we are paying for.

NEW BUSINESS
OPEN SPACE (STORAGE AREA)
Mr. Papillon, Jr. asked for open comments on what should be done on the Storage area
(located between the Beacon office and the WUC Office), as he was not in favor of
Student Organizational Council moving into this area. He felt that if anyone should move
into this area, it should be Student Government Council. Ms. Nikolic and Mr. Humphreys
talked about splitting the office space in the back room (between Student Programming
Council and Student Organizational Council); which would prevent the need for any of the
Councils to relocate. Ms. Plissner mentioned having this forum with Mr. Hollis and Ms.
Helen Ellison, since they would be making the final decision as to how the space would
be used. Ms. Gomez also felt that it was not necessary for any of the Councils to move;
they just needed to use the allocated space more efficiently. She also stated that the
storage area should be used for more productive things, such as a computer lab for the
students. The President stated that Student Activities should stay where they are, but if
Student Government Council were to move, additional funds would be necessary for a
secretary. Ms. Plissner interjected that if the space could be used to the benefit of the
students of this university, this should be the first priority. Mr. Papillon, Jr. encouraged the
Council members to think on a long-term basis when giving suggestions on how to best
utilize the area. Ms. Wedderburn suggested turning said area into a conference room;
thus freeing up space in the Student Activities Office. The old conference room could be
turned into more office space. The President intrigued by this idea, also reminded the
Council that any renovations made would take both time and money. In closing, he
announced tha' he would be meeting with Mr. Humphreys, Ms. Plissner and Mr. Whit
Hollis at a later date (to discuss this in more intricate detail).

As an aside, Ms. Wedderburn inquired as to whether the pool was open. Ms. Joan Mills
Siesel, FIU Crew Coach stated that the pool was being reconditioned, but at latest would
reopen for the Spring semester (January 6, 1997).

LIGHTING ON CAMPUS
The President announced that he would be looking into increasing the amount of light on
the North Campus (in parking lots, on the basketball court, the pathway from Bay Vista
Hall to the main campus, on the 2"d floor overpass leading from the library to the cafeteria
area). In addition, he mentioned the problem lighting was creating for the pool
attendants/lifeguards. Due to the changes brought about by Daylight Saving Time, the
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MINUTES RECORDED ON

NOVEMBER 15, 1996

lifeguards cannot see the bottom of the pool as it is still dark when the pool opens in the
morning. Total costs for additional lighting on the campus are expected to cost between
$7,500.00 and $12,000.00. Also, he would be looking into complaints made about the lack
of coverage and security from the Department of Public Safety.

TRI-COUNCIL LEADERSHIP RETREAT
Mr. Papillon, Jr. announced that a Tri-Council Leadership Retreat was in the works for the
Spring 1997 Semester. He would be meeting with Mr. John Marek (SOC Chair) and Ms.
Melanie Bent (SPC Chair) to discuss the ways in which the Tri-Council could garner
student interest. The retreat would mainly focus on educating students on the policies and
procedures of the Tri-Council. Presently, Marco Island was being considered as the
location for this upcoming event. Mr. Papillon, Jr. stated that this location was suggested
based on its secluded atmosphere. He also stated that the Tri-Council was looking to
bring-at-east-75-toA 00-students -- who-would-have-to-subsidize-the-cost of-the -tipI. Ms.
Plissner listed the pros and cons of using Florida International University as the site of this
leadership retreat and suggested speaking with Mr. Hollis about using the Roz and Cal
Kovens Conference Center. Ms. Nikolic asked how the students would be selected for
attending the event. The President informed her that the process would be similar to that
of the procedure used for FSA's Vision '96 Conference. Ms. Wedderburn suggested
placing the students in the Bay Vista Council, if in fact the Tri-Council decided to use FlU
as the meeting grounds for theretreat Ms nm inquired how Ing the actua retreat

would be. Mr. Papillon, Jr. responded that it would last approximately 3 to 5 days; Spring
Break is most likely the best time. Ms. Plissner encouraged using the log cabins in Oleta
River Park; possibly incorporating a camping theme. The President also spoke briefly of
implementing a ropes course in the Spring as a way of facilitating better communication
between the North Campus and the University Park Campus.

PANTHER MARDI P.A.W. (PARTICIPATING AS A WHOLE)
The Council discussed in detail the roles in which all organizations and clubs were
expected to fulfill. At this time the Council also assigned specific duties:

0 Opening Presentation/Welcome (SGC)
0 Flag Ceremony (College For Kids, SGC)
0 Carnival Kickoff by the Bay (SGC)
0 Information Booth (WUC Employees from the Information Center)
0 Dunking Booth (volunteers from Administration and Faculty)
0 Horseshoe Toss (Greg Olson)
0 Psychic Booth (SGC, Joanna Wedderburn)
0 Jail (SGC, Ryan Mathews and Brian Abramson)
0 EF Kites (SGC, Liliana Gomez)
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13 DJ's (Popular Entertainment)
0 Rowing Contest (Joan Mills Siesel, FIU Crew Coach)
C3 Bands (SGC, Liliana Gomez and HSA, Alberto Kan
0 Chalk Walk (SGC, Julian Humphreys and SPC)
0 Stress Room (Wellness Center and SGC, Jeannie Lacroix)
0 Scavenger Hunt (SGC)
CO KRS-One Lecture (SGC)
0 Pie Eating Contest (SGC, Michael Madridejos, EF, HSA, WISA)
0 Balloon Popping Contest (SGC, Julianna Watson)
CO Chubby Bunnies (SGC, Simone Reid)
0 Flag Football (SGC)
0 Break/Panther Stretch (SGC, McLamarre Mompremier)
17 IBSU Fashion Show/Flava Station (SGC, Thania Cantave)

1 iBSU-Forum/Play(SGC-Tanisha Drummond, Alison Austin-Greene)
0 Panther Mardi PAW Party (SGC)
0 Raffle for an assortment of prizes (items to be announced at a later date)

The President also stressed the importance of having clean-up crews for after the entire
event. He felt this was important, as the manner in which the campus was left would have
great bearing on the Council's ability to hold this function next year. Other minor
discussions-included Ma Mills Siesel donating the use of the tools in the boathouse; the
Public Safety Barbecue, a face painting booth, the food sponsors (Kentucky Fried Chicken,
Taco Bell and Pizza Hut) and the donation of funds to the United Way. Ms. Plissner urged
that all associated requisitions must be turned in on the following Monday (November 18,
1996) in order to ensure that funds were available for spending.

KRS-ONE LECTURE
Mr. Papillon, Jr. stated that due to a cancellation on the part of National Pan-Hellenic
Council, there was a lack of funds (totaling $3,200.00) for the KRS-One Lecture. If these
funds could not be secured through other organizations/clubs; the event would be
canceled altogether. In addition to disappointing the high school students who would be
attending this function; publicity for this event had already gone out and could cause FIU
to acquire negative consequences, as a contract had already been signed. Ms. Safiya
Burton made a motion to transfer funds, in the amount of $3,200.00, from the $20, 000.00
that had been transferred to Wolfe University Center. Ms. Nikolic seconded the motion.
The vote passed unanimously.

Ms. Burton expressed a dissatisfaction with the present way in which the Wolfe University
Center was managing their funds; she made references to the lights and air conditioning
which were constantly running during the week, as well as on the weekends when the
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building was not in use as frequently. Mr. Papillon discussed her concerns and added that
he did not believe WUC would receive $800,000.00 in the upcoming budget as SGC was
hoping to buy new equipment for Recreational Sports. Ms. Burton continued, stating that
the Wolfe University Center should be encouraged to cut back on spending. She even
suggested putting proviso language in the budget that would stipulate certain funds going
toward student rental fees.

Mr. Mompremier made a motion to adjourn. Ms. Burton seconded the motion. The vote
passed unanimously. The meeting adjourned at 10:02 P.M.

Respectfully submitted,

JOI N. Pbt4Ma ~
Tanisha N. Drummond, Clerk of Council
Student Government Council, North Campus
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Joan Mills Siesel, FIU Crew Coach
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The meeting was called to order at 6:02 P.M. by Mr. Arthur Papillon, Jr., Student
Government Council President.

Following the signing of the Roll Sheet, Mr. Papillon, Jr. requested that Council members
take a few minutes to review the minutes from the November 1, 1996 meeting. Mr. Michael
Madridejos stated that in the last meeting, there was an A & S fee increase of $.50 not
$50.00. Ms. Ellen Plissner asked if there was a vote on the two candidates mentioned for
the Elections Board. The President informed Ms. Plissner that a vote had not taken place.
Mr. Julian Humphreys made a motion to accept the minutes as submitted (with the noted
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corrections). Mr. Madridejos seconded the motion. The vote passed unanimously.

PRESIDENT'S REPORT
On Wednesday, November 13, 1996, Mr. Papillon, Jr. attended a Round Table with Mr.
Richard Correnti (Vice President for Student Affairs). In this forum Mr. Papillon, Jr.
addressed several concerns that had been voiced by students. However, he also stated
the importance of students making an effort to reach out to administration. In this meeting
the President was also informed that in terms of expansion, North Campus will be
constructing one new building on this site (gymnasium/indoor facility). The City of North
Miami intends to give FIU, North Campus the foliage surrounding the entrance (on both
sides), which is worth an estimated $17 million. Additionally, organizations can have
liquor served at their functions, provided that all necessary paperwork has been submitted.
Mr. Papillon, Jr. stressed that he is not supporting the availability of alcohol at activities
on the North Campus; however, he does recognize the fact that if it is available at the
University Park Campus, it should be available on the North Campus as well. Lastly, the
President addressed a memo he had distributed in reference to the hiring of Mr. Jesse
Campbell (Public Safety Department). He expressed a desire to have a "Welcome"
function for Mr. Campbell near the end of the semester (December 1, 1996), which would
coincide with Panther Mardi P.A.W.

VICE PRESIDENT'S REPORT
Mr. Humphreys stated that he was pleased to see many assignments and tasks being
completed. He mentioned that Mr. Ryan Mathews and Mr. Alberto Kan had attended
University-wide meetings and would like for each of them to report on their findings, briefly.
Mr. Mathews stated that he had attended the Parking Committee meeting on the University
Park Campus. In this meeting, the members discussed the expansion of the University
Park Campus parking lots, as they felt UP did not have enough parking space. There was
also talk of building a three-floor garage that would hold 1000 vehicles; expected cost is
$300,000. As for the North Campus, there were plans in the works to create an additional
20 parking spaces for faculty in the Roz and Cal Kovens Conference Center. Mr. Kan was
not present at the meeting.

ADVISOR'S REPORT
Ms. Plissner reminded the Council that all individuals who had not attended a Treasury
Workshop, needed to meet with Ms. Arminda Pravia as soon as possible. This is to
ensure that all Council members are aware of the necessary guidelines and procedures
that must be adhered to when filing funds and planning functions. She stated that there
was some correlation between the lateness of requisitions and the cancellation of events.
To avoid this, Ms. Plissner suggested that requisitions for Spring 1997 programming
should be submitted now.
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GUEST SPEAKER: Annette Gathright (Broward Awareness Representative)
Ms. Annette Gathright stated that at this time, there is still no Broward Awareness
Representative. Although there were two interested candidates, both had declined the
position. Ms. Gathright expressed that she is seeking alternatives for filling the position,
however, part of the problem is that most of the students attending the Broward Campus
are not active, as most have a family and full-time jobs. Ms. Plissner stated that she
thought part of the problem was that North Campus needed to make more of an effort to
include Broward in their events and functions (i.e., announcing Broward Campus activities
in the North Campus Tri-Council Calendars). She also mentioned that Broward had not
even received t-shirts with the new FIU logo. Mr. Papillon, Jr. asked Ms. Gathright what
she thought the Council could do to remedy this situation. Ms. Gathright stated that she
was uncertain; part of the problem was low interest due to the feeling that the issues
discussed in SGC did not affect Broward. The President informed her that the Council was
planning a meeting to be held on the Broward campus; did she feel this would help? Ms.
Gathright responded that she did not know what would be a feasible time to suggest, as
the schedules of Broward Campus students were so varied. Mr. Humphreys asked if she
thought coverage from the Beacon might be of some assistance. Ms. Gathright stated that
the Beacon did not have a particularly strong presence on the Broward Campus. Ms.
Plissner suggested adjusting the requirements of the Broward Awareness Representative,
so that they would only be required to attend SGC meetings once a month; perhaps the
Council could incorporate Graduate Student Association in their endeavor. Ms. Simone
Reid suggested holding a forum to address the concerns and needs of the Broward
students.

FINANCE
Mr. Madridejos and Mr. Humphreys spoke with Mr. Whit Hollis in reference to the $20,000
that was for the renovation of the storage area. As these funds have not been used, they
requested that a portion of the money ($1,500.00) be used for Panther Mardi PAW. In
addition, they also spoke with Mr. Hollis in reference to using another portion of the money
to cover costs ($3,000.00 at maximum) for the four students who attended the Association
of College Unions International (ACUI) Conference. Mr. Papillon, Jr. asked that Mr.
Madridejos obtain greater clarification for the total cost by Monday, November 17, 1996.

ACADEMIC AFFAIRS
Ms. Julianna Watson apologized for her absence at the last SGC meeting (November 1,
1996); as she was attending the Honors Seminar in San Francisco. Due to a lack of
manpower, Ms. Watson stated that the Book Market would be postponed until Spring
1997. She also reiterated that the success of this event depended on the cooperation of
all Council members. The duties for the Council were divided into four categories:
publicity, logging of textbooks, decorating and finance. Ms. Plissner inquired as to how
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many members Ms. Watson had on her committee. Ms. Watson replied that there were
four members, besides herself. Mr. Papillon, Jr. reiterated that Ms. Watson, as well as
other Council members should see Mr. Humphreys to obtain a listing of students interested
in joining Student Government Council. Ms. Plissner recommended asking Mr. Hollis to
do a second leadership forum on recruitment of outside students as all of the Council
members were quite involved with a multitude of activities. Ms. Liliana Gomez suggested
that Ms. Watson make a list of objectives that need to be completed, and distribute this list
to the Council members.

STUDENT SERVICES
Ms. Gomez discussed the petition forms that had been distributed at the last SGC meeting.
She announced that the Council had collected 206 names, to date. She added that SGC
had received good feedback on the petition forms as well as an expressed interest from
students. Student Services would also be holding their next forum on Tuesday, November
26, 1996. Ms. Gomez stated that she left invitations for all Council members and a guest
in the SGC mailboxes. Mr. Papillon, Jr. announced that the schedules of all Council
members would be posted for those who were planning events. He also asked that Ms.
Gomez investigate the decrease in the amount of classes available on North Campus (for
the Spring 1997 semester), as well as the new cost for LUIS; two concerns that had been
voiced by students. In closing, the President gave Ms. Gomez and Ms. Watson
recommendations and assignments for the Spring Registration period. Ms. Kristina Nikolic
added that some students had expressed a problem with vending machines. Mr. Papillon,
Jr. informed her that there were labels on the vending machines stating where students
could go to get a refund.

DIRECTOR OF STUDENT LOBBYING
Ms. Joanna Wedderburn announced that she was in the process of wrapping up Vision
'96 in terms of sponsorship. She also stated that she was working on Florida Student
Association's (FSA) "Days at the Capital". Ms. Wedderburn mentioned she was using the
Panther Student Lobbyists (PSL) to help her address student grievances; the Beacon
might be another forum in which she could address these issues.

OLD BUSINESS
ELECTIONS BOARD
Mr. Papillon, Jr. stated that at this time, there was no Elections Board in place; however,
at this time the Council was collecting names: Ms. Janice Jones (School of Journalism),
Mr. John Preval (Arthur Papillon, Jr.), Ms. Chanelle Rose (Julian Humphreys), Ms. Claude
Hyacinth (McLamarre Mompremier), Ms. Maureen Sullivan (Broward position), Ms. Nadege
Laura (Jeannie Lacroix) and Dave (Simone Reid). Nominators gave a brief account of the
candidates selected for the Elections Board.
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Motion made by Ms. Safiya Burton; seconded by
Ms. Nikolic. The vote passed unanimously.
Motion made by Mr. Mompremier ; seconded by
Mr. Mathews. The vote passed unanimously.
Motion made by Mr. Humphreys; seconded by
Ms. Lacroix. The vote passed unanimously.
Motion made by Mr. Humphreys; seconded by
Mr. Mompremier. Vote - seven in favor; one
abstention (Madridejos).
Ms. Plissner suggested using Ms. Sullivan to fill
the Broward Awareness Representative. Motion
made by Mr. Humphreys; seconded by Ms.
Nikolic. Vote: 1 opposed (Mompremier), 7
abstentions (Humphreys, Madridejos, Burton,
Reid, Mathews, Lacroix, Nikolic).
Motion made by Mr. Humphreys; seconded by
Ms. Lacroix. Vote: 6 in favor, 2 abstentions
(Madridejos, Burton).
Ms. Plissner suggested holding off on voting
until further information could be obtained
concerning this individual.

SHUTTLE SYSTEM
Mr. Papillon, Jr. expressed some disappointment at the fact that the Beacon had not
reported the North Campus discusses this particular issue in their meetings. However, he
went on to say that the Shuttle system problem would be resolved shortly. He also
mentioned that he would be writing a letter to Mr. Matt Altier suggesting that the shuttle
service is free for the first few months, as a way of building back student confidence. He
further discussed how the shuttle service affected registration; as many students would
not be able to take classes in the Spring (most classes are being offered at the University
Park campus).

FOOTBALL TEAM
Mr. Papillon, Jr. asked for open comments concerning the establishment of the FIU
Football Team. Several Council members voiced their support of a football team; while
some did not think the implementation of a football team would affect the university either
way. "It would take several years to establish a winning team that would receive support
of the students and the community." (Mompremier). Ms. Plissner commented that the
Council is overlooking the fact that most of the support garnered by other state schools
was from regular football fans and alumni as well. The President stated that he would give
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Ms. Gomez a rough draft of a survey on football for the students, as they would be paying
for services they were not receiving (Cheerleading team, sports based on University Park
campus). He also stressed the importance of attending the Basketball games, as it was
important to support sports and activities that we are paying for.

NEW BUSINESS
OPEN SPACE (STORAGE AREA)
Mr. Papillon, Jr. asked for open comments on what should be done on the Storage area
(located between the Beacon office and the WUC Office), as he was not in favor of
Student Organizational Council moving into this area. He felt that if anyone should move
into this area, it should be Student Government Council. Ms. Nikolic and Mr. Humphreys
talked about splitting the office space in the back room (between Student Programming
Council and Student Organizational Council); which would prevent the need for any of the
Councils to relocate. Ms. Plissner mentioned having this forum with Mr. Hollis and Ms.
Helen Ellison, since they would be making the final decision as to how the space would
be used. Ms. Gomez also felt that it was not necessary for any of the Councils to move;
they just needed to use the allocated space more efficiently. She also stated that the
storage area should be used for more productive things, such as a computer lab for the
students. The President stated that Student Activities should stay where they are, but if
Student Government Council were to move, additional funds would be necessary for a
secretary. Ms. Plissner interjected that if the space could be used to the benefit of the
students of this university, this should be the first priority. Mr. Papillon, Jr. encouraged the
Council members to think on a long-term basis when giving suggestions on how to best
utilize the area. Ms. Wedderburn suggested turning said area into a conference room;
thus freeing up space in the Student Activities Office. The old conference room could be
turned into more office space. The President intrigued by this idea, also reminded the
Council that any renovations made would take both time and money. In closing, he
announced that he would be meeting with Mr. Humphreys, Ms. Plissner and Mr. Whit
Hollis at a later date (to discuss this in more intricate detail).

As an aside, Ms. Wedderburn inquired as to whether the pool was open. Ms. Joan Mills
Siesel, FIU Crew Coach stated that the pool was being reconditioned, but at latest would
reopen for the Spring semester (January 6, 1997).

LIGHTING ON CAMPUS
The President announced that he would be looking into increasing the amount of light on
the North Campus (in parking lots, on the basketball court, the pathway from Bay Vista
Hall to the main campus, on the 2nd floor overpass leading from the library to the cafeteria
area). In addition, he mentioned the problem lighting was creating for the pool
attendants/lifeguards. Due to the changes brought about by Daylight Saving Time, the
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lifeguards cannot see the bottom of the pool as it is still dark when the pool opens in the
morning. Total costs for additional lighting on the campus are expected to cost between
$7,500.00 and $12,000.00. Also, he would be looking into complaints made about the lack
of coverage and security from the Department of Public Safety.

TRI-COUNCIL LEADERSHIP RETREAT
Mr. Papillon, Jr. announced that a Tri-Council Leadership Retreat was in the works for the
Spring 1997 Semester. He would be meeting with Mr. John Marek (SOC Chair) and Ms.
Melanie Bent (SPC Chair) to discuss the ways in which the Tri-Council could garner
student interest. The retreat would mainly focus on educating students on the policies and
procedures of the Tri-Council. Presently, Marco Island was being considered as the
location for this upcoming event. Mr. Papillon, Jr. stated that this location was suggested
based on its secluded atmosphere. He also stated that the Tri-Council was looking to
bring at least 75 to 100 students --who would have to subsidize the cost of the trip. Ms.
Plissner listed the pros and cons of using Florida International University as the site of this
leadership retreat and suggested speaking with Mr. Hollis about using the Roz and Cal
Kovens Conference Center. Ms. Nikolic asked how the students would be selected for
attending the event. The President informed her that the process would be similar to that
of the procedure used for FSA's Vision '96 Conference. Ms. Wedderburn suggested
placing the students in the Bay Vista Council, if in fact the Tri-Council decided to use FIU
as the meeting grounds for the retreat. Ms. Gomez inquired how long the actual retreat
would be. Mr. Papillon, Jr. responded that it would last approximately 3 to 5 days; Spring
Break is most likely the best time. Ms. Plissner encouraged using the log cabins in Oleta
River Park; possibly incorporating a camping theme. The President also spoke briefly of
implementing a ropes course in the Spring as a way of facilitating better communication
between the North Campus and the University Park Campus.

PANTHER MARDI P.A.W. (PARTICIPATING AS A WHOLE)
The Council discussed in detail the roles in which all organizations and clubs were
expected to fulfill. At this time the Council also assigned specific duties:

0 Opening Presentation/Welcome (SGC)
0 Flag Ceremony (College For Kids, SGC)
0 Carnival Kickoff by the Bay (SGC)
0 Information Booth (WUC Employees from the Information Center)
0 Dunking Booth (volunteers from Administration and Faculty)
I3 Horseshoe Toss (Greg Olson)
0 Psychic Booth (SGC, Joanna Wedderburn)
CO Jail (SGC, Ryan Mathews and Brian Abramson)
0 EF Kites (SGC, Liliana Gomez)
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0 DJ's (Popular Entertainment)
0 Rowing Contest (Joan Mills Siesel, FIU Crew Coach)
0 Bands (SGC, Liliana Gomez and HSA, Alberto Kan
0 Chalk Walk (SGC, Julian Humphreys and SPC)
I3 Stress Room (Wellness Center and SGC, Jeannie Lacroix)
0 Scavenger Hunt (SGC)
0 KRS-One Lecture (SGC)
Q Pie Eating Contest (SGC, Michael Madridejos, EF, HSA, WISA)
0 Balloon Popping Contest (SGC, Julianna Watson)
0 Chubby Bunnies (SGC, Simone Reid)
0 Flag Football (SGC)
0 Break/Panther Stretch (SGC, McLamarre Mompremier)
0 IBSU Fashion Show/Flava Station (SGC, Thania Cantave)
0 IBSU Forum/Play (SGC, Tanisha Drummond, Alison Austin-Greene)
0 Panther Mardi PAW Party (SGC)
0 Raffle for an assortment of prizes (items to be announced at a later date)

The President also stressed the importance of having clean-up crews for after the entire
event. He felt this was important, as the manner in which the campus was left would have
great bearing on the Council's ability to hold this function next year. Other minor
discussions included: Ms. Mills Siesel donating the use of the tools in the boathouse; the
Public Safety Barbecue, a face painting booth, the food sponsors (Kentucky Fried Chicken,
Taco Bell and Pizza Hut) and the donation of funds to the United Way. Ms. Plissner urged
that all associated requisitions must be turned in on the following Monday (November 18,
1996) in order to ensure that funds were available for spending.

KRS-ONE LECTURE
Mr. Papillon, Jr. stated that due to a cancellation on the part of National Pan-Hellenic
Council, there was a lack of funds (totaling $3,200.00) for the KRS-One Lecture. If these
funds could not be secured through other organizations/clubs; the event would be
canceled altogether. In addition to disappointing the high school students who would be
attending this function; publicity for this event had already gone out and could cause FIU
to acquire negative consequences, as a contract had already been signed. Ms. Safiya
Burton made a motion to transfer funds, in the amount of $3,200.00, from the $20, 000.00
that had been transferred to Wolfe University Center. Ms. Nikolic seconded the motion.
The vote passed unanimously.

Ms. Burton expressed a dissatisfaction with the present way in which the Wolfe University
Center was managing their funds; she made references to the lights and air conditioning
which were constantly running during the week, as well as on the weekends when the
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building was not in use as frequently. Mr. Papillon discussed her concerns and added that
he did not believe WUC would receive $800,000.00 in the upcoming budget as SGC was
hoping to buy new equipment for Recreational Sports. Ms. Burton continued, stating that
the Wolfe University Center should be encouraged to cut back on spending. She even
suggested putting proviso language in the budget that would stipulate certain funds going
toward student rental fees.

Mr. Mompremier made a motion to adjourn. Ms. Burton seconded the motion. The vote
passed unanimously. The meeting adjourned at 10:02 P.M.

Respectfully submitted,

&4tva~ N. km'w&avt
Tanisha N. Drummond, Clerk of Council
Student Government Council, North Campus
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